
"To Freedom  With L o v e ”

“UNITY CELEBRATION - 1976” 
Philadelphia, Pa. July 15-18

"We rejoice in the perfect truth that 
Unity Celebration -  1976 is a to ta l success fo r  all m ankind! ”
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Unity
Celebration

Each Unity minister is requested to re-
mind his or her congregation that regis-
trations are still open for Unity Cele-
bration -  1976. Those desiring to register 
for the Celebration should do so as soon 
as possible in order to assure that they 
may participate in this exciting activity 
during our Nation's bicentennial year.

, encourage those registering to make 
their transportation arrangements as soon 
as possible due to the heightened activity 
in Philadelphia this July.

This month in CONTACT we have 
highlighted on page six the Worship 
Service which will be conducted on 
Sunday, July 18th.

POST GRADUATE COURSE
The Post Graduate Course, "Public Re-

lations II"  will be presented on Saturday, 
July 10th, at the Benjamin Franklin 
Hotel in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, com-
mencing at 9:30 a.m. In addition to the 
film strip and the distribution of the new 
PR manual, a special time of the pro-
gram will feature a panel of Unity min-
isters who will discuss highly successful 
and effective promotional activities which 
their individual ministries recently con-
ducted. A question and answer time will 
be scheduled in order to more fully 
explore ministry promotional activities.

Other material to be distributed during 
the Course includes a recent survey of the 
number of persons who have expressed 
an interest in Unity in each U.S. city of 
over 50,000 population or in which there 
is a Unity ministry.

D id  Y o u  K n o w . . .?
That Ernest C. Wilson has served the 

Unity Movement consecutively for more 
than 51 years and that prior to his em-
ployment with Unity School, he had 
submitted articles for publication for 
a period of ten years?

(This new feature in CONTACT has been designed to share w ith you inform ation  
is often lit t le  known by our membership, b u t should be called to the attention o f  

o f  us in a simple, concise, and positive way. I f  there are bits o f  in form ation that you 
feel would be he lp fu l to you, we w ill find  the answers fo r inclusion in this feature. I f  
you have b its o f  in form ation that you feel would be valuable fo r your fe llow  ministers, 
please feel free to subm it them.)
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AUC PRESID ENT’S LETTER

Dear Fellow Association Members,
One of the especially enjoyable parts 

of being President this past year was the 
opportunity to visit with my fellow min-
isters and teachers and to visit Unity 
ministries that I had not seen before.

It was delightful to visit Philadelphia. 
Bill Cameron and the members of his 
church are enthusiastically looking for-
ward to the Celebration this summer. 
Bill and his wife, Suzanne, are a great 
blessing in helping us prepare for this 
wonderful event. In October, I had the 
opportunity to be with the Southeastern 
Regional ministers and teachers at their 
annual conference which was held in 
Venice, Florida. Mary Hinkle hosted 
the meetings in her beautiful new church 
and it was a very good conference. While 
in Florida I spoke at Ross Goodman's 
church in Tampa. This was like coming 
home since I came from this church. It 
was good to see some of my old friends 
and to see how beautiful the church looks.
I also spoke at Les Saunders' church in 
St. Petersburg and had the opportunity to 
visit with Les and Natalie for a few days 
and see the foundations for their new 
church in its initial stages.

My travels also took me to Albuquer-
que, New Mexico. Christ Church Unity 
has recently purchased a new building that 
will give them a larger sanctuary and more 
Sunday School space. While there I had

James C. Lewis

an enjoyable time with Viola Siemen and 
Dessie McDonnell.

My next trip took me to Oak Park, 
Illinois, for a meeting at Richard Billings' 
church--my first time to really see some-
thing of the Chicago area. The people 
were wonderful and I enjoyed being 
with them. While on this trip I went to 
Ft. Wayne, Indiana, for a Sunday meet-
ing at Jean Bould's church. It is always 
a joy to meet Unity people and be a 
part of their loving consciousness.

In April we had our South Central 
Ministers/Teachers Conference in Colo-

REGIONAL NEWS

Charles Korfhage reporting for the 
NORTHERN CALIFO RNIA  REGION:

SAN JOSE, CALIFO RNIA  -  Christ 
Church, Unity, in San Jose, California, 
where Warren and Marguerite Meyer 
serve as ministers, was host to the North-

ern California MinistersConferenceannual 
Board/Minister meeting on March 26 and 
27.

Because of the urgency to discuss the 
Barton Associates Survey Report, the 
meeting began the afternoon of the 26th, 
followed by dinner. The evening program, 
planned by members of Christ Church, 
Unity, was a time of fellowship.

On Saturday morning, ministers and 
Board members convened in the beautiful 
and contemporary style chapel of Christ 
Church, Unity, for the business meeting. 
Approximately 140 ministers and Board 
members were in attendance.

Charles Korfhage, Regional Represen-
tative, presided over the meeting. Robert 
P. Sikking, Executive Director of the 
Association of Unity Churches, presented 
an informative and interesting dissertation

rado Springs where Andy Lucas is min-
ister. We had our meetings in the newly 
built Education building that is presently 
being used as the sanctuary. Andy and 
Mary Ellen Bowe did a wonderful job 
planning the meetings forthis ConferenrS*^ 
We were invited to John Rankins' church 
in Houston, Texas, for our regional confer-
ence next year. George Rieger was elected 
as alternate regional representative.

A special treat in May was the oppor-
tunity to be with the ministers and teach-
ers in the Southwest Region for a marvel-
ous retreat held in Newport Beach. The 
meetings were in the beautiful Marriott 
Hotel. Sune Richards was host for the 
meetings and they were all excellent. 
Bob Stevens was a dynamic keynote 
speaker.

This month I will enjoy revisiting 
Syracuse, New York, a place of many 
happy memories. Marlyn White is minister 
in Syracuse and I am glad to have this 
opportunity to return to another place 
that was "home" to me for six years.

Have a happy summer and thank you 
for your prayers and blessings for the 
successful Celebration in Philadelphia.

Richest blessings,

on Board/Minister relationships and the 
meaning and work of each. The meeting 
then separated into groups and moved 
into various rooms of the church building 
for a discussion of certain questions pre-
pared for them and further discussion on 
the ideas presented by Bob.

Following a luncheon, the groups re-
turned to the chapel where the chair-
persons of each group gave a short report 
of their discussions. After each report, 
questions were answered and enlarged 
upon by Bob Sikking. This give and take 
was especially enjoyed by all and much 
enthusiasm was produced in the process.

The Northern California ministers bless 
Warren and Marguerite Meyer and thv 
members of the Board of Christ Church, 
Unity, for the wonderful reception. 
/REGIONAL NEWS cont'd. on page 3)
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REGIONAL NEWS
(Continued from page 2)

r r r r g t g K H f t n m g m ]

nes C. Lewis reporting for the SOUTH 
CENTRAL REGION:

DALLAS, TEXAS -  Church of the Open 
Road, with its home base in Dallas, Texas, 
is sharing the Unity message with people 
from South Texas to Florida. Marge Kass, 
minister of this innovative traveling 
ministry, has received excellent news-
paper and media coverage in each of the 
many cities in which she has conducted 
classes and worship services. It is not 
unusual for a major metropolitan daily 
newspaper to devote an entire page to 
sharing with its readers the unique and 
dynamic ministry of Marge Kass. We 
know that each AUC Region joins with 
us in blessing Marge for her wonderful 
and effective outreach activities.

IR V IN G , TEXAS -  Following three years 
of active participation in the Dallas 
Chapter of Parents Without Partners 
(PWP), Marie Paben, minister of Unity 
of Irving, Texas, has been elected vice- 

■^^esident in charge of research and edu-
cation. An installation dinner dance was 
held on March 13 in Dallas. Marie's 
activities in the PWP have included con-
ducting orientation classes once a month, 
holding regular meetings with teen-
agers, and taking charge of a counseling 
group. There are some 1,600 members in 
the PWP organization, which is but one of 
Marie's outreach activities. Not sur-
prisingly, a number of PWP members 
having met Marie, follow through and 
attend Unity classes or Sunday morning 
services, and in other ways become more 
acquainted with the Unity Movement.

r w t g » n : g g a i i .n i i i i n i

Loren Flickinger reporting for the 
SOUTHEASTERN REGION:

HUNTSVILLE, ALABAMA -  Dedication 
services for new facilities for Unity 
Center of Huntsville, Alabama, were held 
March 21. Dana Voght, minister of the 
Huntsville group's parent ministry. Unity 

^_*fenter of Practical Christianity, in 
Chattanooga, Tennessee, presided. We 

give thanks for the outreach activities of 
Unity Center of Practical Christianity 
and the wonderful manifestations that 
are now being shown.

n y g m i g g i m m K n n

Kay Arndt reporting for the NORTH-
WEST REGION:

SPOKANE, WASHINGTON -  In March, 
470 adults and children from Unity of 
Spokane attended three private showings 
of the classic film: Jonathan Livingston 
Seagull. A local alternative theater made 
their facilities available without charge to 
the ministry. The film was presented on 
a love offering basis and after paying for 
the film and projectionist ($100) the 
ministry's general funds were blessed with 
$364.

David McClure, minister of Unity of 
Spokane, stated "The Spokane Men of 
Unity have also been viewing a series 
of films at their monthly meetings. 
Created by ROA Films, 1696 N. Astor 
Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 
(free catalog available on request), these 
visual experiences are personal, provoc-
ative and keyed to contemporary life. 
For instance, pride and principle -  mo-
tivations and consequences was covered 
by 'The Bridge on the River Kwai' with 
Alec Guiness. The individual's search for 
meaningful human relationships and love 
was the theme of 'Five Easy Pieces' with 
Jack Nicholson. And attitudes toward 
hunting and killing for pleasure was dis-
cussed after viewing 'Bless the Beasts 
and Children.' Each film is approximate-
ly 15 minutes and the rental is $25.00 
each."

Unity of Spokane recently hosted a 
sub-regional Biofeedback Training Semi-
nar presented by Hal Rosencrans, min-
ister of Unity of the Palm Beaches, West 
Palm Beach, Florida. Seventeen Unity 
ministers and Board members attended 
the seminar which provided 18 hours of 
intensive training in theory and practice 
on a wide variety of biofeedback equip-
ment. David reports, "As a result of this 
outstanding seminar each individual who 
attended was given a basic foundation in 
this new area so that they could deter-
mine whether or not biofeedback would 
become part of their church program."

c i g g i i g g g m m i g g g m

Catherine Knight reporting for the 
GREAT LAKES REGION:

DETROIT, MICHIGAN -  Unity of the 
Infinite Presence, our Detroit ministry 
served by Jack Boland, is receiving

tremendous positive response from their 
promotional activities utilizing the Daily 
Word. In cooperation with Unity School, 
the ministry is purchasing at a special pro-
motional price quantities of current issues 
of Daily Word, ranging in number from 
500 per month to 1,000. The ministry 
offers a free copy of the magazine as an 
outreach activity of their Dial-A-Thought 
recorded telephone messages. Jack re-
ports a considerable increase in the 
number of persons calling the recorded 
mesage number and feels that the pro-
motional project has also greatly bene-
fited attendance and support at the 
ministry's classes and worship services. 
Jack also stated, "We have received ex-
tensive newspaper coverage regarding our 
recorded message. Also, a member of the 
Mayor's Office staff called and asked us 
for 20 copies of the Daily Word. The per-
son calling said they used the 'Dial-A- 
Thought' every day as a part of their 
office procedure."

H. EMILIE CADY:
PHYSICIAN & METAPHYSICIAN

Included with each copy of this issue 
of CONTACT being mailed to ordained 
ministers is a reprint of the article 
"H. Emilie Cady: Physician & Meta-
physician" by Russell A. Kemps, which 
appeared in the August and September, 
1975, issues of Unity Magazine. The AUC 
office has received permission from Unity 
School to reprint this article in order to 
respond to requests from many of our 
member ministries. Additional copies of 
the reprint of this fine article about Dr. 
Cady are available from the AUC Free 
Literature Department . .on a freewill 
offering basis.

Unity of the Palm Beaches in West 
Palm Beach, Florida, utilizes decorated 
cards for writing notes of appreciation. 
Harry Young, associate minister of this 
Florida work, advises that the colorful 
4 " X 9 "  cards are prepared by members 
of the congregation and decorated with 
beautiful floral scenes and artwork to-
gether with appropriate affirmations. 
This ministry project produces a very 
functional and artistic means of com 
municating.



REPORT OF THE 
BOARD OF REGENTS

The following Unity ministers serve on 
the AUC Board of Regents: Ernest C. 
Wilson, Chairperson; Hal Rosencrans; Sue 
Sikking; Robert Stevens; and Grover 
Thornsberry. The following report was 
submitted by our Board of Regents:

"We, the Board of Regents, appointed 
by the Board of Trustees of the Associa-
tion of Unity Churches, met April 26 and 
27, 1976, to evaluate the conferring of 
the degree of Doctor of Divinity on 
certain members of our Movement. As we 
deliberated over the recommendations 
and applications, we felt a deep sense of 
appreciation for the privilege we shared in 
seeing many of our fellow ministers in a 
way that had not always been apparent 
before. We were deeply moved to read of 
the variety of ways in which our members 
have acted from their own inner guidance 
to prepare themselves and to give of 
themselves in ways that strengthen 
them, their ministry and the movement 
of which we are all a part. It gave us a real 
sense of our Unity of Spirit to share in the 
constructive achievements and experiences 
of so many of our member ministers. 
Whether we rejoiced in the pleasure of 
saying 'yea' or reluctantly and carefully 
fulfilled our duty by saying 'nay', it was 
with a deep sense of appreciation to the 
candidate.

"Because we are convinced more 
deeply than ever of the value of such a 
program, we are motivated to share some 
of our thoughts with you so that the 
whole program will have a deeper mean-
ing and serve a greater purpose.

"1. We would recommend that you 
read again the proposal presented by 
Charles Neal at the last Conference. If you 
have not read the proposal it is available 
through the Association of Unity Churches 
office. It was approved by a clear cut 
two-thirds vote.

"2. The Doctoral Degree is conferred 
in many fields to indicate that the recipient 
is highly skilled in his particular area of 
service. Lately this practice has been 
broadened so that individuals may earn 
the title through fields of service rather 
than in an academic setting only. There 
is nothing in our Unity tradition, as we 
see it, that would preclude this recog-
nition of excellence in our Movement. 
Jesus was referred to as 'Rabbi' by some

of his closest followers . . .  a degree not 
easily earned in his day or in ours. Charles 
and Myrtle Fillmore accepted and con-
ferred ordination as it became apparent 
that this would communicate in the best 
possible way that the teachers of Unity 
had earned and fulfilled a certain position 
of service.

"3. The Doctor of Divinity degree is 
by tradition an honorary degree. It is not 
meant to imply academic excellence only 
but proclaims that the individual has been 
honored by his organization as one who 
has earned respect and appreciation for 
excellence demonstrated and service 
rendered. Not by the book but by the 
deed is he measured. By the criteria with 
which we evaluated our candidates it was 
plain to see that a Ph.D. might well be 
more easily earned in terms of time and 
effort. We need not be self-conscious 
about the 'value' or 'meaning' of the 
Doctorate degree conferred by the 
Association of Unity Churches!

"4. It became clear to us as we went 
over the criteria again and again with each 
candidate's record before us, that these 
areas of preparation and service would 
not only measure our fellows' excellence 
but also serve as guidelines and goals for 
those who aspire to grow in 'wisdom and 
in stature', (Luke 2:52), through service. 
Certainly, the criteria will be improved 
upon as time goes on, (we are even now 
in the process of seeking approval for 
certain clarifications and improvements), 
but as they exist now the criteria do a 
good job of pointing the way to the one 
who would contribute to his ministry and 
to the Unity Movement.

"5. The degree of Doctor of Divinity 
clearly indicates that the recipient is not a 
doctor who recognizes what is wrong — 
(wrong with the body or the thought and 
emotions of the person), but one whose 
excellence is directed toward recognizing 
what is right in man —his Divinity.

"We dealt with thirty-eight (38) 
applications of which twenty-two (22) 
were approved to receive the Doctorate 
degree at this time.These will be conferred 
Friday, July 16, during the Celebration.

"We are making recommendations to 
the Board of Trustees for clarifying and 
improving the criteria. If you have any 
suggestions, we would appreciate receiv-
ing them."

Signed by Ernest C. Wilson

Y O U. REPO RT
by John  Strickland

Youth of Unity Report — At this ti 
there is great activity in the Youth V 
Unity. As you know each region has been 
having its "official" Rally. It has been 
my privilege to represent the AUC at 
these special programs and to participate 
in their programs.

We have also had some changes of 
leadership. In the Northwest, Phyllis 
Jamison has resigned her position as 
Regional Coordinator, as has Phillip 
Davidson in the Southwest. Phyllis and 
Phillip, we are truly grateful for the won-
derful and beautiful way in which you have 
served. We bless you on your way as you 
follow the guidance of the Christ within.

In a forthcoming issue you will be 
informed of the new International 
Coordinator, as well as the new Reg-
ional Coordinators.

Right now there is already a flurry 
of activity concerning YOU Conference 
'76 (August 15-21). We need your co-
operation. Registrations are due June 14, 
1976. Please see that all forms are com-
pleted and all correspondence answered
promptly. Help us make this the bv__,
Conference ever!

I would recommend that you spend 
some time with your YOUers before 
Conference. Make sure that they know 
and understand the rules of Conference. 
Conference provides the right climate for 
great spiritual growth in a warm, loving, 
fun, and creative environment. However,
I must stress the fact that each YOUer is 
a representative of his YOU Chapter and 
should conduct himself in such a manner 
as to reflect highly upon his ministry. It is 
our great joy to bring these YOUers here 
each year, for what is to some, the 
greatest week of their young lives! I 
would also encourage you to spend some 
time with your delegates upon their 
return from Conference. Many ministers 
allow their delegates the opportunity to 
share their Conference experience with 
their congregations.

Thank you for your love and under-
standing. We welcome your prayers and 
blessings in helping to bring forth the 
ideals we have set for Conference.

Any questions or suggestions con^-' 
ce'rning Conference should be addressed 
to YOU Coordinator, AUC, Unity Village, 
Missouri 64065 or call 816—524 — 7414.



S P IR IT  O F 7 6 ...................... b y  Suzanne Cameron

When in the course of human events, it becomes necessary 
A t  a people to have an enlightened, enjoyable spiritual and 

historical experience, then, by all means, a people should attend 
Unity Celebration — 1976 in Philadelphia this July! And after 
becoming uplifted and inspired by the talks of some of Unity s 
most dynamic speakers during the Celebration's morning sessions, 
you will be ready and eager to carry forth this feeling of increased 
awareness into the city of Philadelphia. Upon exploring the city 
you will discover then what an important part it has played and 
does still play in the national consciousness. "To Freedom With 
Love," our own Bicentennial theme, has become the Truth theme 
here for people from all over the world.

Two attractions midway between our Celebration hotels which 
capture the essence of the city are City Hall and the Pennsylvania 
Academy of Fine Arts. City Hall is really Philadelphia's center- 
piece and it may remind you of some of the ornate buildings you 
could see on a visit to Europe. Alexander Calder, grandfather of 
the famous modern mobile maker, executed hundreds of pieces 
of sculpture and bas relief for the exterior and interior of the 
building, including the famed statue of William Penn atop the 
edifice. There is an unwritten law in Philadelphia that no building 
can exceed the top of Billy Penn's hat, and that is indeed the case. 
An elevator will take you right to his feet for an excellent view of 
the city. A masterpiece of Victorian architecture,the Pennsylvania 
Academy of Fine Arts is immensely important to the history of 
American art. Founded in 1805 by painter Charles Willson Peale,

housed the first museum in America and a school that turned 
out such luminaries as Mary Cassatt, Thomas Eakins, John Marin 
and John Sloan. A Bicentennial exhibit featuring these American 
artists and many others will be on display.

The reasons that made Philadelphia an attractive location to 
William Penn in 1689 still apply, and the easiest way for you to 
understand those reasons is to hop on the city's Cultural Loop 
Bus. The rest of this article will be devoted to this magnificent 
tour. Philadelphia is filled with treasures and pleasures, and the 
bus will take you to almost everything worth seeing, from the 
historical area around Independence Mall to the city's more 
current attractions along the Benjamin Franklin Parkway. The 
Cultural Loop Bus is inexpensive. A $1 .00 ticket acquired as you 
board is good for unlimited on-and-offs all day. The ticket also 
gives you discounts to most stops along the way, so that by the 
end of the day, the ticket has paid for itself in reduced admission 
fees. Best of all, the bus is easy to find as it can be boarded every 
block and a half along its route. And what a treat for tired feet! 
The bus stops are painted red, white, and blue, and the bus runs 
every 20 minutes from 9:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. every day. For 
those of you staying at the Sheraton or Holiday Inn Penn Center 
hotels, you can board the bus just a block or two away at the 
city's Tourist Center, 1525 John F. Kennedy Blvd. If you're 
staying at the Benjamin Franklin Hotel, hop on at Chestnut St., 
practically in front of the hotel.

All aboard! You're heading up the Ben Franklin Parkway, 
often called the Champs Elysees of Philadelphia. One of the stops, 
the Free Library of Philadelphia was actually modeled after build-
ings at the Place de la Concorde in Paris. The Library is one of the 
largest in the world, containing more than one million books, films 
and other items. Prizes of the collection include some of Edgar

Allen Poe's manuscripts and Charles Dicken's desk. Next stop is 
the Franklin Institute, featuring a multi-media salute to the multi-
talents of Ben Franklin, "The Man Who Chased the Whirlwinds." 
Other Bicentennial offerings here include "Mirrors of America," 
which traces art, music, and historical artifacts over 200 years of 
technological growth in America; "Whales," with art, photographs, 
models, and even whale music; and "Futures," a look at where 
America will be 200 years from now, with walk-in environments 
and computer games. The Institute also houses the Fels Planetari-
um, and one block away stands The Academy of Natural Sciences.

The Cultural Loop is well-named as the bus moves on to the 
Rodin Museum, a small French Renaissance gem housing the 
second largest collection of his sculptures and drawings, and then 
on to the mammoth Philadelphia Museum of Art. This museum s 
Bicentennial exhibit, "Philadelphia: Three Centuries of American 
A rt," takes up an entire wing, and houses a survey of paintings, 
furniture, costumes, photos, textiles, sculpture, silver, and porce-
lain. In other wings you can see a Gothic Chapel, a Spanish Cloister, 
a Buddhist Temple, and famous works from medieval times to 
Picasso. And now, good news for those empty stomachs! The 
Museum cafeteria and restaurant serve some of the best food in 
Philadelphia, and would provide a good rest stop.

Back on board, the bus crosses the Schuykill River, with views 
of scullers and lovely Victorian boathouses and rowing clubs.

The Philadelphia Zoological Gardens is on the way, and if time 
is becoming limited, head straight for the Hummingbird House, 
which is a veritable paradise of lush tropical plants, waterfalls,
and bright-hued birds.

Concluding your tour, you arrive at Fairmount Park, the largest 
municipal park in the world (8,000 acres) and site of the nation s 
Centennial Exposition and World's Fair in 1876. On hand were 
President Ulysses S. Grant and Dorn Pedro, the Emperor of Brazil, 
to preside over some 10 million visitors. Two of those 200 
buildings remain, as well as many beautiful examples of 18th 
and 19th century mansions built as summer homes for Philadel-
phia's "aristocracy." Several are open for viewing and are well 
worth seeing. Tennis courts, golf courses, and bicycle trails, as 
well as an operating authentic Japanese Tea House, and count-
less statuary and sculptures fill the Park. Hop back on the bus 
and loop your way back to headquarters. The Cultural Loop 
Bus Tour -  a very fine way to see Bicentennial Philadelphia 
and recapture the Spirit of '76.

And so . . . "We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all 
men . . .  are endowed by their Creator with certain unalienable 
Rights, that among these are Life, Liberty and the Pursuit of 
Happiness." Indeed, nothing is quite so powerful as an idea 

whose time has come.
THE IDEA: Pursuit of happiness -  Your declaration of in-

dependence!
THE PLACE: Philadelphia, Pennsylvania
THE TIM E: Unity Celebration -  1976, July 15-18.
THE OBJECT: Spiritual growth.

The Association of Unity Churches, Bill and I, and the entire 
membership of Unity of Philadelphia invite you to join us in this 
very special adventure uniting Truth students from all over the 
world. You will make the difference in the next 100 years.

In our unity of purpose,
Bill and Suzanne Cameron 

(Unity of Philadelphia)



Celebration

July

-18, 1976
On Sunday morning, the Celebration will move from the Grand 

Ballroom of the Philadelphia Sheraton Hotel to the Grand Ball-
room of the Bellevue Stratford Hotel. The Bellevue Stratford is 
located at Broad and Walnut Streets, approximately six blocks 
from the Sheraton. The concluding session of Unity Celebration 
— 1976 will be the morning Worship Service. Featured speakers 
during the Worship Service will be James C. Lewis, minister of 
Unity Church of Denver, Colorado, and Violet Assam, minister 
of Unity of Trinidad and Tobago, Port-of-Spain, West Indies. 
Chairperson for the Worship Service will be William Cameron, 
minister of Unity Church of Christ, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.

Charles King and Lou Bass will share their musical talents. 
Charles King, a world renown baritone soloist, is a flexible and

sensitive singer. However, Charles King is so much more than an 
"entertainer," he is a humanitarian whose singing and audience 
involvement is a dynamic experience. Starring on stage, radio, 
television, screen, and recordings, Charles King has also per-
formed in over 7,000 American schools and visited armed forces 
throughout the world.

A master of the organ, Lou Bass is an executive with a St. 
Petersburg music company. He also serves as the music director 
of Unity Christ Church, St. Petersburg, Florida. Lou began 
studying at a very early age which led to a music career filled 
with countless appearances on radio and TV. He has also ap-
peared on the Lawrence Welk Show, and with Billy Graham in 
his "Youth For Christ Crusade."

James C. Lewis 
Speaker

Violet Assam 
Speaker

William Cameron 
Chairperson

Charles King 
Soloist

Lou Bass 
Organist

NEW YOUTH EDUCATION  
MATERIALS

Lani Jones, Curriculum Coordinator 
for Youth Education, has shared the 
following report:

"The Image for Living curriculum 
has been rewritten to meet the needs 
consistently shared by you. The material 
has been simplified and reorganized to 
present background information for the 
teacher and suggestions for lesson presen-
tation in a clear, practical format.

"Every new Image for Living lesson is 
part of a unified Bible study plan for 
Nursery through Junior High age students. 
Each quarter is based on a Bible Study 
Theme geared to the developmental needs 
of the children at each age level. Each 
lesson within the quarter focuses on some 
aspect, story, or event within that over-
all theme.

"A Life Application of the Bible lesson 
is suggested each week to make the

lessons attitude and action oriented. The 
new lessons result in a more unified 
program of spiritual education.

"The entire 12-year Bible Study Over-
view provides for literal, historical, and 
metaphysical consideration of the Bible.

"Student Take-Home Lessons will be 
provided each week with the new material. 
The Take-Home Lesson includes stories, 
activities, projects, and a Bible lesson de-
signed to stimulate individual follow- 
through and application during the week.

"The stories and activities in the Take- 
Home Lesson are designed for use by the 
teacher in class presentation, to simplify 
collection and preparation of lesson 
materials.

"A Teacher's Guide has been prepared 
to assist the Teacher to develop meaning-
ful classroom activities from the Take- 
Home Lesson, and thus avoid the pitfalls 
of having students simply read their 
Take-Home Lesson in class."

Bells
David and SaralynSchumacher
were united in matrimony on 
May 14, 1976. The private 
ceremony was conducted by 

Robert P. Sikking. David is our Unity 
minister in Springfield, Mo. Our best 
wishes go forth to David and Saralyn.

David & Saralyn 
Schumacher



"I have received enough loving, bless-
ing letters of rejection of articles that I 
have submitted to Unity publications to 
paper a wall." How many times have you 
heard Unity ministers make a statement 
similar to that? It's probably true that 
twenty-five or thirty years ago I contrib-
uted several articles for publication to 
the Unity periodicals only to have them 
returned with a loving blessing from the  
editors. If the truth were known, my 
letters of rejection probably wouldn't 
go up one side of the doorway let alone 
paper a whole wall. It only takes but a 
few rejections to do sufficient damage to 
one's ego, to cause him no longer to sub-
mit material. In the early days, my ego 
was pretty sensitive and except for per-
haps a half dozen articles accepted for 
publication in Weekly Unity over the 
years, I have made no real effort to "get 
published." That's unfortunate because I 
really do believe that I have something to 
say. I have always hesitated to submit

material that was the product of Sunday 
lessons gather together under one general 
title, and so I've used the excuse of being 
too busy with other demands upon my 
time to sit down and write a book.

In our Movement, we're moving into 
an area of expansion and growth that will 
require the assistance of many more 
"published people" than we now have. A 
person with one or more books in print 
can be a very valuable asset to an expan-
sion program because by virtue of his or 
her having been published, more people 
are likely to attend special lectures in-
volved in the expansion of new ministries. 
That's not reason enough for you to give 
serious thought to writing a book because 
I know that as a minister, you have 
more demands upon your time than you 
can now meet. Far more important than 
your capacity to draw greater crowds at a 
special meeting, I believe that in our 
Movement there are those of you who 
really have something to say and it ought 
to be said. Most of us do a pretty credit-
able job of speaking the Truth, but our 
audience is limited to those who can be 
seated in our sanctuary or those relatively 
few others who have access to our message 
through tapes. There is an untouched 
resource for most of us of eager, hungry 
souls who are ready to read the Truth that 
our inspiration would share.

As you know, my job requires that I

travel a good deal. In the process of those 
travels, I spend a staggering amount of 
time on airplanes, in airport lounges and 
gate areas, and in motel rooms after my 
work is done. I decided last October to 
quit spending that time on working cross-
word puzzles and watching the race of 
man go by. I took a pad of paper with me 
and by Christmas, I had completed a 
manuscript for a book. I started with a 
very simple idea as the theme and it runs 
all the way through. The manuscript 
has been accepted for publication by 
Unity School and will soon be available. 
To say I'm thrilled is a masterpiece of 
understatement and I sincerely hope and 
pray that it will be a source of inspiration 
to those who read it. I really believe that 
there are many of you in our field who 
could produce some outstanding in-
spirational and textbook material for our 
Movement. I know for a fact that our 
Editorial Department is eager to have the 
opportunity to consider any manuscripts 
for publication.

I'd like to encourage you to establish 
an additional pattern of discipline that 
could produce, in printed form, the 
inspiration that is uniquely yours. Our 
Movement has need of the light that can 
shine as you. I know that Jim Decker 
and all of the members of the Editorial 
Staff of Unity School will be open and 
receptive to what you have to offer.

SCHOOL FOR M IN ISTERIAL AND RELIGIOUS STUDIES

Four members of the second-year class in SMRSare shown above: 
(left to right) John Salunek, Edie Skalitzky, Phillip Smedstad, and 
Marina Sandoval.

John Salunek is from Buffalo, New York, where he was active-
ly involved in Unity Church of Practical Christianity. He is a 
certified counselor in crisis intervention and mental health. 
Presently, John is employed by Unity School as coordinator for

the "Unity Help Line," a telephone crisis counseling program 
operated by Unity School's Counseling and Resource Center at 
Unity Village. He and his wife, Betsy, have three children.

Edie Skalitzky entered SMRS from Lemay, Missouri, where 
her husband, Tom, serves as minister of Lemay Unity Church. A 
student of Truth for many years, she has actively worked with 
Tom in the ministry for over ten years. Edie is a graduate of 
Unity's Institute for Continuing Education. She shares her musical 
talents with others through membership in the Unity Village 
Singers, a singing group organized by the ministerial students.

Phillip Smedstad is a native of Minnesota. He attended the 
University of North Dakota in Grand Forks and is completing his 
college work through the extension program of Metropolitan Uni-
versity in Minneapolis. Prior to entering SMRS, Phil and his wife, 
Marilyn, attended Unity Christ Church in Minneapolis. He now 
works part-time in the Public Relations Department at Unity 
Village, serving as Public Relations Representative and Tour Guide.

Marina Sandoval came to Unity Village from Washington, D.C., 
where she served in the ministry doing volunteer work and as 
platform assistant for Unity Center of Christianity. A native of 
Colombia, South America, Marina is fluent in Spanish and English. 
Prior to entering SMRS, she was employed as a bilingual secretary 
for international companies in both the United States and South 
America. She has two grown children and a school age son.



I JUNKING EXPANSIVELY

This column indicates not only the 
expansion efforts of the AUC Outreach 
Program led by its author in the Chicago 
area, but will regularly report other ex-
pansion projects by any member ministry. 
If you have an expansion project or idea 
please write:

R. Scott Sherman 
AUC Outreach Director 
622 Cress Creek Drive 
Crystal Lake, IL  60014

Most important item in the develop-
ment of the Expansion Program is the 
activities at Unity Church of Chicago.
This ministry is now meeting regularly 
each Sunday at the Ambassador West 
Hotel in Chicago's near North Side. 
Recent activities have featured Dr. Marcus 
Bach, who spoke there on the subject of, 
"Will The Real You Please Stand." 
Additionally, this North Side Chicago 
ministry has formed a new prayer group 
using as key members those individuals 
who have been involved in Unity for 
long periods of time . . . among them are 
Barbara McCullough, who has taken 
extensive training in the UICE courses 
at Unity Village. Future plans include 
bi-monthly Saturday seminars and work-
shops featuring Unity's most important 
principles and concepts.

with R. Scott Sherman
_________________________________

Another area of development in the 
Chicago area is Unity West. This group is 
currently meeting at the Oak Brook Ter-
race Holiday Inn, which is located in the 
western suburbs of Chicago. This group 
has begun its studies with a meditation 
workshop and a follow-on series of 
classes on meditation. Individuals from 
key communities surrounding the Oak 
Brook area are helping to start this 
particular group and hopefully build 
it into a full-time Unity ministry.

The Crystal Lake Study Group has 
completed its first phase of classes and 
is now studying Eric Butterworth's 
Discover the Power Within You. The 
course taught for credit has been attended 
by approximately 40 persons. The Crystal 
Lake group continues to be a surprise to 
all as it has simply grown out of the inter-
est of a few and has now over 80 families 
involved in one way or another.

Recently I visited Unity Church of 
Philadelphia at the request of Bill Cameron 
to provide some guidance to two study 
groups that have begun in areas near there 
and have hopes of someday becoming full-
time Unity ministries. These ministries in 
Bryn Mawr, Pennsylvania, and Haddon- 
field. New Jersey, have been meeting 
under Bill's direction now for some time. 
Representatives of the Bryn Mawr group

were especially enthusiastic about their 
activities and are looking forward to 
creating the consciousness and the en-
vironment for the growth of a full-tim 
Unity group there. -w '-'

During this same trip I had the oppor-
tunity to talk with Eric Butterworth 
about development of Unity ministries 
in large metropolitan areas. Based upon 
his work we hope to improve our service 
to Chicago metropolitan area Unity 
students.

OPENING FOR A U N ITY  
LICENSED TEACHER

The AUC office has been advised by 
Andres Lucas that Unity-in-the-Rockies, 
Colorado Springs, Colorado, has an open-
ing for a part-time licensed teacher.

Andy, minister of this progressive 
Colorado ministry, states that this mini-
stry staff position requires someone who 
would teach approximately two classes 
per week.

Those interested are invited to contact*^* 
Andy directly regarding additional de-
tails, job description, and salary. The 
address for Elnity-in-the-Rockies is: 4950 
North Nevada, Colorado Springs, Colo-
rado 80907, telephone (303), 599-5643.

PLACEMENT
Placement occurs by virtue of the activity of Spirit in keeping 

with the consciousness of those concerned. The Placement 
Committee consists of William L. Fischer, James Dillet Freeman,

Frank Giudici, Martha Giudici, J. Sig Paulson, Jane Paulson, 
Edward Rabel, Robert P0 Sfkking, Philip White and Ernest Wilson.
Any Unity minister who is guided to express an interest in 
serving in any particular ministry should make application to 
the Placement Committee.

LOCATION M INISTRY

Albuquerque, N. Mex. Christ Unity Church

Atlanta, Georgia Unity Church of Christianity

Culver City, Calif. Unity Church of Culver City

Detroit, Mich. Detroit Unity Association
Harrisburg, Pa. New ministry
Joplin, Mo. Unity of Joplin

Kansas City, Mo. Unity on the Plaza
McAllen, Texas New ministry
New Port Richey, Fla. Unity Truth Center

San Gabriel, Calif. Unity Church of San Gabriel

PLACEMENT STATUS 

Open

Opening for an associate minister for expansion. 

Open

Opening for an associate minister.

Open

Open

Open

Open — V. Stanford Hampson is serving as interim minister. 

Open — Lee Hannaford serving as interim minister.

Contact



DR. ERRICO REVISITS  
U N ITY VILLAG E

Dr. Rocco A. Errico, inter-
nationally known teacher and 
Bible scholar, presented a Mid-
dle-Eastern approach to the 
Scriptures in a series of six lec-
tures, April 5-15 at Unity Village,
Mo. The lectures were conducted 
under the auspices of the Unity 
Institute for Continuing Edu-
cation. The theme of the series 
was "The Old Testament Through 
Eastern Eyes," with emphasis on 
the book of Genesis. Other Old 
Testament books as well as 
mysticism-visions, dreams, and revelations were also discussed. In 
addition to the evening series, Dr. Errico joined J. Sig Paulson, 
co-minister of the Unity Village Chapel, in a four-part series of 
dialogues. The theme for these dialogues was "A Look At the 
Bible From Both Eastern and Western Viewpoints." Dr. Errico, 
who studied under Dr. George M. Lamsa, is Founder and Presi-
dent of the Aramaic Bible Center in San Antonio, Texas.

Dr. Rocco A. Errico

£ B o o Jc  t f lt tc A

FOR ONCE IN MY LIFE 
BY CONNIE HAINES

The autobiography by Connie Haines, associate minister of 
Christ Unity Church, Sacramento, California, was published 
earlier this year by Warner Books. Our AUC Book Review Com-
mittee has recommended For Once in My Life to our AUC 
membership.

The Committee reports: "For Once in My Life is the story of 
struggle, determination, heartbreak, and ulitmate overcoming! 
Connie Haines knew she had a mission-'to sing for God'-and she 
pursued that mission through a long and varied career. In this 
book Connie shares much of her life in her search for love and 
fulfillment. This will appeal to the masses. The book gives insight 
into the life of a 'star'-the one-night stands, the traveling, the 
practicing, discipline, etc.; the feeling of 'aloneness' and of having 
'no roots.' Connie also tells of her close spiritual friendships with 
Colleen Townsend, Jane Russell, Beryl Davis, and Rhonda 
Fleming . . .  I believe this book would be of interest to Unity 
people."

Another reviewer commented: "A moving autobiography of 
a truly grand person. Her tribute to Unity is one of the finest 
sections of the book. The work is packed with action, excite-
ment, and a sincere love for life and people."

For Once in My Life is published in a paperback edition with 
223 pages of text and 16 pages of photographs. It is priced to 
retail at $1.50. You may order this autobiography by Connie 
Haines either from your local book dealer or from the publisher: 
Warner Books, P.O. Box 690, New York, New York 10019.

AUC PROPOSED BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 1976-1977
The following proposed budget for the operation of the AUC 

office during the twelve months ending March 31, 1977, will be 
submitted for approval by the Conference body during AUC 
Conference in Philadelphia this July.

AUC PROPOSED B U D G E T -A p ril 1, 1976 -M a rc h  31, 1977

GENERAL OFFICE:
Salaries-General Office & PR $137,197.00

Emeritus Program 23,400.00

Equipment Rental 9,600.00

Public Relations Expenses 4,000.00

Travel 17,675.00

Conference Expense 3,000.00

Depreciation 2,700.00

Free Literature 1,200.00

Hospitalization 2,760.00

Insurance Expense 540.00

Interest Expense 1,025.00

Liaison 10,800.00

Miscellaneous 1,200.00
Office Supplies 3,000.00
Ordination 1,800.00

Payroll Taxes 5,325.00
Pension Plan Contributions 6,090.00

Postage 8,950.00
Printing 2,500.00
Production Supplies 2,200.00
Professional Fees 9,500.00
Rent 6,228.00
Repairs & Maintenance 500.00
Research & Development 18,300.00
Telephone 7,775.00

$287,265.00
EDUCATION DEPARTMENT:

Salaries $ 82,290.00
Travel 4,500.00
Conference & Seminars 1,000.00
Depreciation 2,640.00
Hospitalization 1,080.00
Insurance Expense 300.00
Latin American School 600.00
Miscellaneous 500.00
Office Supplies 1,200.00
Payroll Taxes 1,980.00
Pension Plan Contributions 5,820.00
Postage 1,000.00
Printing 700.00
Rent 2,076.00
Student Books & Supplies 300.00
Telephone 2,775.00
Visiting Teachers 2,000.00
Post Graduate Courses 2,000.00

$112,761.00
CAPITAL OUTLAY:

Office Equipment $ 1,000.00
Notes Payable-Justus Credit Union 7.117.00

8.117.00
TITHE FOR EXPANSION (10% of budget) 40,814.00
TOTAL RECOMMENDED BUDGET -  76-77 $448,957.00



JULY BIRTHDAYS July
We know that each member of the 11 Juanita Buckley*

Association of Unity Churches joins us in Gladys P. Clarke
extending thoughts of love, appreciation, Harvey Jacobs 

George Rieger
and blessing to our fellow members who
have birthdays in July. 13 Myrtle Dark

July
14

Bernice Ketchum 
James Rosemergy*

Gladys Malan
1 Margaret Baker Jacqueline Neal

Jacklyn Buboltz Phil Pierson
2 W.O. Detweiler Vera Rasmussen

Philip Stovin Louise Thies
Betty White Gertrude Tuntland

3 Thomas Boswell 15 Elsie Page
Charles Korfhage 16 Elvina Hausmann Lee

4 John Ballinger Christiana Ndukwe
Eve Powers Etta Randolph

5 Elizabeth Sand Turner 17 William Nevil

6 Montee Falls
Grover Thornsberry 
Stella Wrenn

Cormne Hamilton
Jeannie Horton 18 Miki Bowen
June Jones Mayola SaltPaw
Tom Sikking 20 Genevieve Kalbfleisch

7 Don Bould Mary Beth Olson*
Alice Cronley Shirley Stephen

8 Thomas Witherspoon* 21 Michael Cahall*

9 Irene Wetzel
Ethel Higginst 
Eleanor P. Marshall

10 Maryellen Bowe Louis Meyer
Diana MacDonald 22 Viola Siemen
Gladys Morris
Dorothy Thomas 23 Mary Dunning
Lois Webb Virginia Hinners

July
24 Shirley Bonham

25 Carol Nash

26 Ken Brabeau 
Don O'Connor 
Ann Winstead

28 Fern Hunt
Rose Elaine Lightburne 
Gene Sorensen

29 Grace Cook 
William B. George 
Sue Ellen Kelley* 
Beulah Ornbaun

30 Eugene Conner

31 William Helmbold 
Paula McClellan

t  Minister Emeritus 
* SMRS Student Minister

C le a r in g h o u s e
Request — J. Scott Thornton, minister 

of our Unity work in Holly Hill, Florida, 
is seeking 200 of the "old" Unity Song- 
books on a love offering basis. Address 
your response to Scott at Unity Center 
of Christ, 908 Ridgewood Avenue, Holly 
Hill, Florida 32017, telephone area 
904-253-4201.

ASSOCIATION OF U N ITY  CHURCHES 
Statement of General Fund Operation 

One Month Ended 4 /30/76

INCOM E-O PERATIO NS:

General Love Offering 
Education Dept. Love Offering 
Other Income

Less: Tithe Transfer 
Gross Profit Materials'

Total Income

EXPENSES—OPERATIONS:
General Office 
Education Dept.

Total Expenses

INCOME OVER (UNDER) EXPENSES:

April

$33,185.95
400.00

3,084.32

36,670.27

3,318.60
966.20

34,317.87

PAMPHLETS AVAILABLE  
FROM AUC

e Center of Love 
Day Can Be Easter 
and Thanks 

of Faith 
in His Name 

ik Thee, Father 
nner Conviction 
t God Is In Charge 
Are The Beloved of 
our Father

24,532.53
11,141.05

35.673.58

$(1,355.71)

The AUC office has received from 
Unity School a specific quantity of each 
of the pamphlets listed above. These are 
available now on a love offering basis 
from the AUC. Please address your 
orders for these items directly to the 
AUC office.



OVERSEAS REPO RT
by Foster C. McClellan

The Unity Movement in England has 
Deen firmly established over a long period 
of time. It's always been blessed with 
very able leaders who are well known to 
Unity ministers. People like Robert P. 
Sikking, Executive Director of the Associ-
ation of Unity Churches; David Davenport, 
who is presently minister of Unity of 
Fairfax; Douglas Morton, who recently 
retired as Director of Unity of Great 
Britain; and Ruth Hacking. Ruth Hacking 
was a very gracious English lady who 
started the work. She had been living in 
retirement for over the past 10 years prior 
to her transition early last year. These won-
derful people have all contributed greatly 
to the success of the Movement in England. 
Norman Slade, the present Associate 
Director and his lovely wife Marjorie, 
have been carrying on as leaders since the 
retirement of Douglas Morton.

Unity House in Bourne End 
Buckinghamshire, England

At the present time the headquarters 
of the Unity Movement of Great Britain 
is located at Unity House in Bourne End, 
Buckinghamshire. Bourne End is a lovely 
little town in the Thames Valley 30 miles 
east of London near Windsor. Unity House 
is a delightful old mansion that was once 
the residence of Edgar Wallace, the mys-
tery writer. From Unity House each 
month 7,000 Daily Words are distributed 
and a Silent Unity Healing-Prayer Ministry 
is conducted. Weekend retreats which are 
called Renewals and classes and regular

weekly meetings are also held. In addition, 
they maintain a close liaison with Unity 
groups called Fellowships scattered 
throughout the country.

England is always such a beautiful 
country to visit and Unity House is ideally 
situated close to many places of historical 
interest such as Windsor Castle, Runny- 
meade. Ascot Downs, Hampton Court, 
and Marlborough Castle, where Churchill 
was born. There is always a warm wel-
come for Unity people at Unity House. 
Unity ministers planning a trip abroad are 
encouraged to contact Norman Slade 
(Unity House, Blind Lane, Bourne End, 
Bucks) to see if their visit would coincide 
with a weekend Renewal. If not, the 
Fellowships are always eager to have 
ministers from the United States give a 
talk or just drop in for a visit. In the 
past few years several Unity ministers 
have joined our good friends in England 
and this is always greatly appreciated by 
everyone.

WHO'S WHO AT U N ITY  SCHOOL
People who visit Unity School of Christianity find themselves 

drawn, at one time or another, to one of its busiest departments-- 
the Unity Inn. "We specialize in good home-cooked food," says 
Lou McGough, manager of the Inn.

Lou has been with Unity Inn for thirteen years, and has served 
as manager since 1967. She and her husband, Thomas, formerly 
lived in Lee's Summit but moved to Unity Village in April. They 
have one daughter, Patty, and a granddaughter, Kim.

Managing the Inn is no small task. Approximately 500 em-
ployees work at Unity School, and it is primarily for them--and 
for those ministers, teachers, and lay persons who temporarily 
reside at Unity Village while attending conferences, retreats, or 
seminars--that the Inn was established many years ago. The 
original Unity inn was located at 9th and Tracy Streets, in 
Kansas City, Missouri.

The Inn is operated cafeteria style, and according to Lou, an 
average of 850-900 meals are served each day. During an average 
Sunday, between 11:30 a.m. and 2:00 p.m., the Inn will serve 
approximately 1,200 people! This speaks tremendously for the 
efficiency of the Inn facilities and staff.

Lou attributes much of the efficiency and success of the Inn 
to her excellent staff. "Everyone does his or her share of the work 
in a spirit of team effort," she remarked. Presently the Inn 
operates with a staff of 42 people, with 15-20 working full time. 
Extra people are called to work during special events.

Lou is a vital and dynamic woman whose enthusiasm and dedi-
cation are immediately obvious as you watch her work or talk to 
her. Her job involves planning, organizing, and coordinating the 
many functions of the Inn. Everything is prepared from "scratch," 
with the exception of a few frozen entrees. Basically, the Inn uses 
frozen vegetables because with such a small staff they cannnot de-
vote the time required to prepare fresh produce. However, certain

Lou McGough (at left). Unity Inn manager, and staff member 
Adilee Gibson at the salad bar. (Photo by Tony LaTona)

vegetables are produced in the fields of Unity Village, such as 
sweet corn and tomatoes, which the Inn uses in season.

The pies served in the Inn, whether apple, lemon, or thefamous 
peanut butter, are prepared in small quantities to maintain the 
"homemade" flavor. Lou feels that by greatly increasing the 
proportions of a recipe, quality and flavor are weakened.

Service clubs in the Lee's Summit area regularly use the Inn 
facilities. Lou and her staff prepare weekly meals for the Optimist, 
Rotary, Kiwanis, and Lions Clubs. Dinners are served for the 
American Business Women's Association and breakfasts for the 
department heads of the city of Lee's Summit. The Inn accomo-
dates the Lee's Summit Chamber of Commerce frequently, and 
is also available to prepare rehearsal dinners for weddings on an 
appointment basis.

AUC expresses love and appreciation to Lou and the Inn staff 
for the wonderful job each performs, and for all the wonderful 
meals prepared at the Unity Inn.



CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Rose Festival Retreat, Unity Village, Mo.

Great Lakes Sub-Regional Board/Minister 
meeting, hosted by Unity in Pontiac, Mich.

U.I.C.E. Summer Resident Study Program- 
Session 2, Unity Village, Mo.

Canadian Sub-Regional Retreat, Airport 
Inn, Vancouver, B.C., Canada

U.I.C.E. Summer Resident Study Program- 
Session 3, Unity Village, Mo.

Eleventh Annual Spiritual Therapy Work-
shop, Cedar Crest College, Allentown, 
Pennsylvania, sponsored by Unity Center of 
Practical Christianity, New York, N.Y.

Meetings of AUC Committees, Benjamin 
Franklin Hotel, Philadelphia, Pa.

Post Graduate Program, "Public Relations 
II,"  Benjamin Franklin Hotel, Philadelphia, 
Pa.

AUC Board of Trustees meetings, Benjamin 
Franklin Hotel, Philadelphia, Pa.

AUC Ministers/Teachers Conference, Ben-
jamin Franklin Hotel, Philadelphia, Pa.

Unity Celebration — 1976, Sheraton Hotel, 
Philadelphia, Pa.

U.I.C.E. Summer Resident Study Program- 
Session 4, Unity Village, Mo.

Morning Worship Service, Unity Celebration 
— 1976, Bellevue Stratford Hotel, Philadel-
phia, Pa.

Summertime Vacation Retreat, Unity V il-
lage, Mo.

Unity Snow Mountain Ranch Retreat hosted 
by Unity Church of Denver, Colo.

1976

June 5—11 

June 19

June 19— 
July 2

tJune 2 4 -2 6  

July 3 -1 6  

July 4 -1 0

July 8 - 9  

July 10

July 10-11  

July 1 2 -1 4  

July 15—18 

July 17—30 

July 18

July 3 1 -  
Aug. 6

Aug. 1 -7

June 1976
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September 1976
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November 1976
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July 1976
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Unity Celebration

July 15-18, 1976

"To Freedom
With Love"

Philadelphia, Pa.

August 1976
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29 30 31

October 1976
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December 1976
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Aug. 9—13

Aug. 15-21

Aug. 2 8 -  
Sept. 3

Sept. 11 -1 7

Sept. 17 -1 9

Sept. 19—22

Sept. 22 

Sept. 25—Oct. 1 

Sept. 2 6 -3 0

Sept. 28 

Oct. 9 -1 5  

Oct. 16 -2 9

Oct. 18 -2 0

Oct. 19 

Nov. 6—12 

Nov. 2 0 -2 6  

Dec. 2 1 -2 7

t  Addition 
* Revision

14th Annual Southeast Unity Retreat, Don 
CeSar Hotel, St. Petersburg Beach, Fla.

YOU Conference, Unity Village, Mo.

Mid-Season Festival Retreat, Unity Village, 
Mo.

Septemberfest Retreat, Unity Village, Mo.

Sierra Retreat, Tahoe Racquet Club, Incline, 
Nevada, sponsored by Unity Ministry of Reno

Great Lakes Regional Conference, Cincin-
nati, Ohio, jointly hosted by New Thought 
Unity Center and Unity Temple of Truth

Post Graduate Program, Cincinnati, Ohio

Autumn Retreat, Unity Village, Mo.

Eastern Regional Conference, Manresa-on- 
Severn, Annapolis, Maryland

Post Graduate Program, Annapolis, Maryland

Harvest Festival Retreat, Unity Village, Mo.

U.I.C.E. Summer Resident Study Program- 
Session 5, Unity Village, Mo.

Southeastern Regional Conference, Tallahas-
see, Florida, hosted by Unity of Tallahassee

Post Graduate Program, Tallahassee, Florida

Indian Summer Retreat, Unity Village, Mo.

Thanksgiving Retreat, Unity Village, Mo.

Christmas Retreat, Unity Village, Mo.

YEARBOOK SUPPLEMENT
The information below is presented in order that you may

update your copy of the 1976 Yearbook.

Page Item

20 Change location address for Unity Church of Newport 
Beach, to 2775 Mesa Verde, Costa Mesa, 92627.

21 Change address for Unity of Oroville to 1715 Bird St., 
and add mailing address P.O. Box 1775, Oroville, 95965.

21 Change office telephone number of Unity of Palo Alto, 
to 415-328-7444.

22 Change location address of South Bay Unity Church, 
Redondo Beach, to 1706 S. Pacific Coast Hwy.

28 Change the address of Unity-in-the-Rockies in Colorado 
Springs, Colorado, to 4950 N. Nevada, Colorado Springs, 
80907.

34 Change address of First Unity Church in St. Petersburg, 
Florida, to 469 45 Avenue, N., St. Petersburg, 33703.

46 Change office telephone number of Royal Oak Unity 
Temple, Royal Oak, Michigan, to 303-288-3550.

48 Add P.O. Box 17364 as mailing address for Unity South-
east Church, Kansas City, Missouri.

61 Add Unity of Corpus Christi, 5424 Kostoryz, Mailing 
Address: P.O. Box 8374, Corpus Christi, Texas 78412. 
Minister: Carl Reams (Donna). Office telephone number — 
512-855-7814.


